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Thursday, April 21 several of members, including 

a guest, Kurt Weisner, met at the BK in Plainfield 

and headed north to Monticello, In. It was lightly 

raining and just kind of a yucky looking day.  We 

headed across the backroads of Hendricks Co. 

and stopped at Lebanon for a pit stop, where we 

picked up a couple of more cars.  When we 

arrived at the Oakdale Dam, several members 

from the Lafayette and Monticello area, (Katz’s, 

O’Neal’s, Wayne Remaly and Ray Reeves)  met us at the restaurant.  All in all 

we had 24 people.  Everyone seemed to enjoy their food and there was lots of conversation.  Most of the 

members left to head home on their own.  By the time we all left the sun was out!  Bob & I want to thank all 

who came.  We had a great day! 

Sandy Fox 

  

BRICKYARD 

BULLETIN
 

The 58th Annual International Meet is just around the corner and is looking like it is going to be a great one!  Living 
so close to South Bend, home of Studebaker, we sometimes forget what a big deal it is to bring our cars back 
home.  The meet runs May 3-7th with a one day pass being offered on Friday the 6th for $20 for anyone not able to 
attend the whole week. The Indy Chapter has a few passes to the Studebaker Museum. If you would like a pass to 
the museum, contact me and I will get it to you at the show.  First come, first serve! 
 
The Bean Blossom Drag Strip was sold last year, but the new owners are looking forward to our annual visit to the 
Brown County track May 28th.  This is always a fun event to get a chance to take your car down the track or just 
watch. Hope to see everyone soon at these fun Studebaker events!  
 

Nancy Bacon 
Indy Chapter President 

 

 

Indy SDC Meeting “Dam” Catfish Tour 

Thursday, April 21, 2022 

Hosts Bob and Sandy Fox 
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Ray Reeves with his 1966 Daytona 

Bob Fox in his 1972 Avanti David O’Neal in his 1978 Avanti 

                 We need your photos of your car and/or of you NOW for the new 2022 Studebaker 

Directory. Beth Doran is currently working on the directory but she still photos from several 

members.  Deadline is May 14. Send your info to Beth at doran68ba@hotmail.com or: 

 

2717 East 75 North 

Lebanon, IN 46052 

David O’Neal in his 1978 Avanti 

mailto:doran68ba@hotmail.com
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About Our Members 
 

Our president, Nancy Bacon, had a back procedure April 20. Hope she’s back on her feet soon. Member, 

Berneice Snider took a tumble and broke her wrist. Glad to report she’s on the mend. 

Indianapolis – Alice M. Palma, 103, Indianapolis, died April 16, 2022. Alice was 
born on March 31, 1919, in Oak Park IL, the fourth and last child of John and Lela 
McClintock, all of whom predeceased her. 

Alice graduated from The University of Illinois with honors in three years, in 1940. 

There, she met her future husband, Lumir Palma, to whom she was married 74 years 
before his death in 2017. 

Lumir and Alice retired to Brownsburg in 1983 to be near their two grandchildren; 
Joseph (Melissa) Palma, now of Wexford PA, and Kate (Michael) Marciniec, now of 
Westfield IN. There, Alice pursued her gardening interest for many years as an active 
member of Brownsburg's Friendly Garden Club. 

Alice is also survived by her sons Bob (Cari) of Brownsburg, Stanley (Cheryl) of 
Indianapolis, and Russell (Marcia) of Minneapolis. Alice later enjoyed her four 
great-grandchildren; Joe and Melissa's son Lucas, and Michael and Kate's children 
Will, Ellie, and Josh Marciniec. 

 

Marjean “Jean” Clutter, 93, of Avon, went to be with the Lord Friday, April 15, 

2022. She met her husband of 62 years James E. Clutter in Brazil, IN and married 

in 1948.  He passed away December 7, 2009.   

Former longtime SDC 

member, Alice Palma 

Former longtime SDC 

member, Jean Clutter 

 

“Jean and her late husband Jim were wonderful members of our Indy Chapter for 

many years. They hosted several meetings at their home among Jim’s collection of 

old cars in his retro Mobil Gas Station and fabulous garage. It was always a treat to 

have them at our meetings as they were both very special people. After Jim’s death 

in 2007, Jean eventually dropped out of the club. In more recent years, she had 

moved into assisted living, the car collection and large model train layout along with 

the entire estate had been sold. I am filled with sadness as I drive past their former 

home but I have many fond memories of the Clutters. I feel very blessed that I was 

able to be friends with such a wonderful couple as Jim and Jean Clutter.” 

Tom Lawlis 
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From Steve Schott, thought someone might be interested. There is a Lark on Craigs list Indianapolis 
today. Looks pretty nice. 
 

 
 
    

THE 2022 STUDEBAKER NATIONAL DRAGS WILL 

BE HELD AT THE BROWN COUNTY DRAGWAY, 

BROWN COUNTY INIDANA, SATURDAY, MAY 28
th

. 

IT’S CONFIRMED BY THE NEW OWNERS AND WILL BE THEIR 

FIRST PUBLIC EVENT THE TRACK WILL HOLD AS NEW 

OWNERS. THEY PLAN AN ALL MAKES CAR SHOW ALONG WITH 

THE STUDEBAKER TRACK DAY, SO IF YOU HAVE A CAR TO 

SHOW BRING IT. 

Brown County Dragway is at 480 Gatesville Rd, Morgantown, IN 46160 

THE DINNER ON FRIDAY NIGHT WILL BE AT 5:00PM AT: 

Sugar Creek Barbeque Company 

51 Chestnut St E, Nashville, IN 47448  

www.sugarcreekque.com 

 (812) 988-5810 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT RICHARD POE @ 812 345 

5414 OR EMAIL ROSERICHPOE@ATT.NET 

 

 

1963 Studebaker Lark – car & trucks – by owner – vehicle 

automotive. 

Selling this car for my dad, he bought it to play with, but has decided it is not 

for him and he wants a vintage pickup truck instead. 1963 Studebaker lark, 4 

dr sedan, 6 cylinder, 3 speed manual transmission with overdrive. 

 

Louisville.craigslist.org 

 

 

https://www.bing.com/maps?&ty=18&q=Brown%20County%20Dragway&satid=id.sid%3Aa957b482-5079-d6a1-ae8e-8fd20662bc05&ppois=39.26432418823242_-86.24227905273438_Brown%20County%20Dragway_~&cp=39.264324~-86.242279&v=2&sV=1
https://www.sugarcreekque.com/
https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN873x10113312437428658762&id=YN873x10113312437428658762&q=Sugar+Creek+Barbeque+Company&name=Sugar+Creek+Barbeque+Company&cp=39.20062255859375%7e-86.23780822753906&ppois=39.20062255859375_-86.23780822753906_Sugar+Creek+Barbeque+Company
mailto:ROSERICHPOE@ATT.NET
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A Spare Tire Solution for Avantis 
By Pete Rutledge 

  

I read a post on the Avanti forum that said the temporary spare tire (doughnut) from the '02-'12 Ford Escape 
had the same bolt pattern as the Avanti.  The fellow who posted was going to use one for his Avanti II.  Well, that 
was news to me because up to that point I wasn't aware of any such spare tires newer than '99 that would fit the 
Studebaker bolt pattern, let alone something as new as 2012.  So I took a chance.  I found a nice spare on eBay 
that was listed for '01-'04 Escape (so there is some discrepancy about which years are right, but '02-'04 were 
common to both the Avanti forum post and the eBay listing) and it was only $55 delivered to my door from a 
salvage yard in Wisconsin.  It arrived quickly.  It still had factory stenciled letters and numbers on the tread so 
I'm sure it had never been on the road.  It was like brand new.  I washed it and dried it and then tried it on the 
front and on the rear of the Avanti.  It fit perfectly with plenty of clearance and no interference with 
anything.  Its size is T135/90R17.  It's even the same outside diameter (26.5") as the tires currently on the 
car.  Then I removed my existing spare (which will only allow the spare tire lid to close if you let the air out of the 
tire (yeah, that's what we need--a spare with no air).  With the jack and lug wrench on the floor of the well where 
they belong, I put the new spare in the well.  It was a perfect fit.  Then I put the jack handle on top of the spare 
with a towel to protect the wheel and the lid from the handle.  The spare tire cover fit beautifully in its recess, 
allowing the lid latch to work like it's supposed to.   

I'm still expecting to receive reproduction Halibrand wheels this Fall and I only ordered four.  So they will work 
nicely with this spare in the trunk.  I know it's not original, but I'd rather have a functional non-original spare if 
it allows the lid fit properly. 
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Mark Your Calendar: 

 
 

May 4-7 – Studebaker International hosted in South Bend, Indiana 
 
 

June – In the works. 
 

Saturday, July 16 at 1:00 p.m. – Bacon’s Annual Luau  

 

September – The Westcott’s will be hosting. More information to come. 

 

Saturday, September 9 – International Drive Your Studebaker Day 

 

September 16-17 - 2022 Pure Stock Drags in Stanton, Michigan  

 

September 30, October 1 & 2 – Newport Antique Auto Hill Climb 

 

Saturday, December 10 at 12:30 p.m. – Indy Chapter Christmas Party at Green Street Station 

in Brownsburg, hosted by Diane Elmore and Sandy Fox. 
 

 

 

  

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Friday, May 27 & Saturday, May 28 – Annual Studebaker 

Nationals and Orphan Car Drags in Bean Blossom, Indiana hosted by 

Richard and Rose Poe.  Racing will be Saturday the 28th so bring your car to 

race, or not, and come to beautiful Brown County and enjoy the day with us. 

There’s a snack bar at the track, or bring your own picnic lunch. Gates open at 

9:00 a.m.   All performance and skill levels welcome. See page 4 for more info. 
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The Brickyard Bulletin 

 
 

Published by the Indy Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club 

 
 

The Brickyard Bulletin is published monthly.  The deadline for summations is the 15th of the previous month. 

 

We hereby give permission to other S.D.C. chapters to use information from the newsletter when proper credit 

is given.  “”Reprinted or Reproduced from the Indy Chapter, Brickyard Bulletin.” 
 

Indy Chapter Officers 

President:  Nancy Bacon, 1701E. Lawrence Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46227at nancyjb1701@aol.com or 317-440-2786 

V. President:  Danny Taylor, 4083 Primrose Path, Greenwood, IN 461432 at dgtaylor8888@gmail.com 

Secretary:  Beth Doran 2717 E 75 N, Lebanon, IN 46052 at doran68ba@hotmail.com or 765-891-2704 

Treasurer:  Tom Flynn, 4531 S CR 500 E, Plainfield, IN  46168, at tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com or 317-837-5671 

Activities:  Charlie Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at  chazwork@msn.com or 317-538-1538 

Editor:  Becky Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at becinin@msn.com or 317-966-9817 

In addition 

Web Designer:  Jeff Westcott at www.indychaptersdc.org 

Facebook:  Larry Hopkins at Studebakers in Indy or https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/ 

 

National Directors 
 

President: Dennis Foust - studeguy54@gmail.com   
Vice President:   
Secretary: Cindy Foust - cfoust1966@gmail.com  
Treasurer: Jane Stinson - jestinson@aol.com 
Past President: Tom Curtis - tomnancurtis@aol.com 

 
National Board of Directors 

 

Crossroads Zone National Board Director: Bob Henning at rhnn15090@aol.com 

Crossroad Zone Coordinator: Joanne Hamblin 

Regional Manager Indiana: Bob Henning 

 
National SDC Membership 

 

Regular membership dues in the National Studebaker Club are $24.00 for new members 1st year 

only.  Renewals are $31.00 per year, which includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the 

National SDC Magazine.  (Other memberships are available.) Application is available upon request or 

e-mail studebakerdriverclub.com.  

 

National SDC membership is a prerequisite. Renewal INDY Chapter dues are $18.00. Renewals are 

payable January each year. After March a $5.00 late fee will be added. Application is available upon 

request. 
Updated March, 2022 

mailto:nancyjb1701@aol.com
mailto:dgtaylor8888@gmail.com
mailto:at%20doran68ba@hotmail.com
mailto:tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com
mailto:chazwork@msn.com
mailto:becinin@msn.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/
mailto:jestinson@aol.com
mailto:tomnancurtis@aol.com
mailto:tomnancurtis@aol.com
mailto:rhnn15090@aol.com
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Brickyard Bulletin May, 2022 

Indy Chapter SDC 

Becky Griffith, Editor 

1526 S. Hunter Rd 

Indianapolis, IN  46239 

To: 

Sue Kennedy with the Kennedy’s 1965 Cruiser 


